INLAND ] EMPIRE

PAPER COMPANY

Papermakers since 1911.

3320 N. ARGONNE PHONE 509.924.1911
SPOKANE, WA SHINGTON 99212-2099

FAX 509.927.8461

October 29, 2009

Ms. Anne Soiza

Pipeline Safety Director

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW.

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Reference: WUTC Inspection, August 2009 — Docket PG-090031

Dear Ms. Soiza:

This letter is to inform you that Inland Empire Paper Company (IEP) has installed test leads on

the natural gas pipeline next to two casings as requested by the WUTC inspection report
docket #PG-090031.

Your letter accepting IEP’s plan for this scope of work was received on October 26, 2009. In
that letter, vou requested that the WUTC be notified of the date for this work to provide the
WUTC the opportunity to be on site if schedules allowed. Unfortunately, the job was already
scheduled for the next day, October 27" and the work was completed that day.

This work, as described above, completes all issues related to docket PG-090031.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 509-924-1911.

Sincerély,
Kevin Davis

Production Manager



